   LEGAL NOTICE

STATE OF NEW JERSEY

DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES

DIVISION OF MEDICAL ASSISTANCE AND HEALTH SERVICES

Mental Health Community Support Services

PUBLIC NOTICE

TAKE NOTICE that the New Jersey Department of Human Services (DHS), Division of Medical Assistance and Health Services (DMAHS) intends to seek approval from the United States Department of Health and Human Services (HHS), Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS), for an amendment to the New Jersey Medicaid (Title XIX) State Plan, in order to add mental health community support services as a Medicaid service. This Notice is intended to satisfy the requirements of Federal law and regulations. 1902(a) (13) of the Social Security Act, 42 U.S.C. § 1396a(a)(13) and 42 CFR 447.205.

Community Support Services (CSS) consist of mental health rehabilitation services and supports necessary to assist the client in achieving mental health rehabilitative and recovery goals as identified in the individualized rehabilitation plan; including achieving and maintaining valued life roles in the social, employment, educational and/or housing domains; and to restore a consumer’s level of functioning to that which allows the consumer to achieve community integration, and to remain in an independent living setting of his/her choosing. 

Reimbursement for CSS mental health rehabilitation services for eligible Medicaid and NJ Familycare-Plan A beneficiaries 18 years of age and older, provided will be fee-for-service for each complete fifteen minute unit of service.  Fees will be established for groupings of similarly credentialed staff based on the educational, licensure and/or experience i.e. there will be a different fee for physicians and others in that grouping vs bachelors level staff and others in that grouping.

The reimbursement methodology described above does not represent additional mental health CSS to the target population, but rather a change in the funding for these services.  Services will remain the same, as will the targeted population.  The new reimbursement methodology represents the payment of these mental health CSS by the Division of Medical Assistance and Health Services, rather than the Division of Mental Health Services, resulting in a change in the funding stream for reimbursement of these services.  This change in reimbursement policy is estimated to increase federal financial participation by approximately $7.9 million annually.

A copy of this Notice is available for public review at the local Medical Assistance Customer Centers, County Welfare Agencies, and on the Department’s website at http://www.state.nj.us/humanservices/providers/grants/public/index.html.  Comments or inquiries must be submitted in writing within 30 days of the date of this notice to:  
James M. Murphy
Division of Medical Assistance and Health Services

P.O. Box 712, Mail Code #26

Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0712

Or by Fax: 609-588-7343 

